HALINEN LAW OFFICES, P.S.

A Professional Service Corporation

David L. Halinen, P.E., Attorney at Law 1019 Regents Boulevard, Suite 202 Tacoma: (253) 627-6680

davidhalinen@halinenlaw.com Fircrest, Washington 98466-6037 Seattle: (206) 443-4684
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May 24, 2011

VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL AND VIA EMAIL

David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary,
and Adam E. Torem, Administrative Law Judge

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

c¢/o WUTC Records Center

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

VIA EMAIL

Pierce County Public Works and Utilities

Office of the County Engineer

Field Engineering Division

Attn: Jerry P. Bryant, P.E., Field Engineering Manager
Tacoma Mall Office Building

4301 S. Pine Street, Suite 446

Tacoma, WA 98409-7207

John F. Salmon I1I

Office of the Pierce County Prosecuting Attorney
Civil Division

955 Tacoma Avenue S., Suite 301

Tacoma, WA 98402-6713

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Fronda Woods

Assistant Attorney General

Utilities and Transportation Division
P.O. Box 40128

1400 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
Olympia, WA 98504-0218
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Re:  Docket No. TR-100036
Notice that Meeker Southern Railroad has completed all work for the proposed spur
track and the Phase 1 Service Siding concerning the 134th crossing pursuant to Order
03

(USDOT Crossing No. 085536 R)
(WUTC Crossing No. 42A32.40)

Dear Messrs. Danner, Torem, Bryant, Salmon and Mmes. Hunter and Woods:

Byron Cole, General Manager of my client Meeker Southern Railroad (“Meeker”), has (1)
advised me by phone this morning that yesterday, May 23, 2011, Meeker completed all work for the
proposed spur track and the Phase 1 Service Siding concerning the 134th crossing and (2) asked me
to notify you of that accomplishment. This letter is intended to provide you with notice thereof.

Note that the May 23rd completion date of Meeker’s above-noted accomplishment is within
the timeframe allotted for it under the Notice of Approval by Commission Staff and Public Works to a
Time Extension for Completion of Work that was fully executed as of April 27, 2011.

Commission Staff has arranged with Mr. Cole and Pierce County Public Works for a site
meeting 10 a.m. this Thursday, May 26, 2011 to inspect the crossing.

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.
Sincerely,

HALINEN LAW OFFICES, P.S.

David L. Halinen

cc: Meeker Southern Railroad
Attn: Byron Cole, Manager (via email)

Meeker Southern Railroad
Attn: James Forgette, Operations Manager (via email)

Brian D. Stacy, P.E., County Engineer, Pierce County Public Works & Ultilities Department
(via email)

Marlene Ford, P.E., P.T.O.E., Associate County Traffic Engineer, Pierce County Public
Works & Utilities Department, Traffic Engineering Division (via email, with copy of

enclosure)
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